Submissions from Ingrid Pezzoni (via email)

Email No. 1

Reference to Part 5 13.1

I am absolutely against lowering the threshold to sell apartment blocks.

A unanimous consent gives all owners the same rights. Why should investors be favoured?

The proposal to change this is immoral because it is obvious that it will impact individual property rights.

A property title is inalienable and owner occupiers have chosen to live where they are for very good reasons and they should not be forced to sell their apartment.

Investors chose to buy to get rental returns. If they are not satisfied they should sell individually and not interfere with owner occupiers. This would be inhumane.

And what is fair compensation? It could only be fair if it gives the owner/occupier the correct amount of money to buy a similar property in the vicinity but then the same process could happen again in the next building, so the owner/occupier is forced to move again!!! So why buy an apartment???

Sydney, Hong Kong and Singapore all lack in space and cannot be compared to the topography of Melbourne and greater Melbourne which have huge amounts of flat land.

The older Melbourne properties are very solidly constructed in comparison to new builds and ordinary maintenance is not expensive if done regularly according to the rules..

I view this proposal as something very desirable only for property developers but absolutely overshadowing individul citizen`s property rights.

Ingrid Pezzoni
Email No. 2 

Part 5-Sale of apartment buildings.

I strongly oppose any new rule to sell apartment blocks without a unanimous consent.
Without a unanimous consent it would mean:

- forcing a minority to sell which could be a very vulnerable minority such as our Senior Citizens thus oppressing a minority;

- undermining the right of ownership;

- there would be no humanity in this.

Applying such a rule to existing blocks is very questionable and wrong.
Citizens need to know before they buy an apartment what the rules are and all apartments bought up till now cannot be included into Part 5  13.1  of the review. This would be legalised theft of private property.

Regards

Ingrid Pezzoni
